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From the tǊƛƴŎƛǇŀƭΩǎ 5Ŝǎƪ 
    

 
 

SCHOOL LEADERS IN 2019 
School Captains will be announced at the last assembly of the year 
on 21 December 9:00am. The other Leadership roles will be 
announced in the first week back at school. All senior students are 
viewed as Leaders in the school. The selection process has taken 
place and we are certainly very impressed with the strong 
commitment shown by the students, making this a very difficult task 

for us. I want all students to know that each and every one of them has leadership within 
them. For selected students there will be an opportunity for specific leadership training 
on 25 February, next year. 

 

 

CHRISTMAS CONCERT 
Please keep Thursday, 13 December evening free for our Christmas 
Concert. Each class will be performing. There will be a BBQ from 5:30pm 
and the concert will start at 6:30pm.  
 

 

SCHOOL REPORTS on COMPASS 
Please ensure you are able to access Compass as this is our 
communication method. Semester 2 reports will be sent in 
this way again, as they were in Semester 1. They will go home 
in the last week of school. 
   

 
 

 
  

 
I would like to extend a very big thank you to School Council for their 
work this year. 

 

SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 
The next whole school assembly is Friday 14 December at 2:30pm. 
Please note change of time, we are starting earlier as more students 
are initiating items to share. The Christmas Raffle will be drawn at this 
assembly. 

  

  



 
SCHOOL CAMPS 

10 -12 Dec ς Year 5 Camp to Sovereign Hill ς Good luck to all our Year 5 

students who are attending camp next week. We are sure they will 
have a lot of fun and also engage in a lot of learning. 
 

 
DIARY DATES FOR 2019 

¶ Student free curriculum days :- 

¶ 30 January 

¶ 23 April 

¶ 16 July 
 

¶ School photos: 19 Feb 

 

¶ School Camps: 

¶ 18-20 March ς Year 5/6 Waratah Bay 
 Surf Camp 

¶ 28-30 October ς Year 3/4 Phillip 

 Island camp 
 
FIRST DAY BACK TO SCHOOL is 31 January 2019 for all year levels including new 
Foundation students. 
 
 
STAFFING FOR 2019 

We have two staff members who are leaving Heany Park 
at the end of this year and will be sorely missed. Mrs 

Heather Brown, fondly known as Ibu Brown, is taking 
some leave and then retiring from teaching. We wish her 
a long, healthy and happy retirement with lots of joy with 
her family.  
We are also saying goodbye to Ms Lisa Hill, fondly known 
as Hilly. Ms Hill is moving into a new position at another 
school and we wish her all the very best and know she will 

               be keeping in touch at least via digital technologies. 
We thank them both for their wonderful contribution to education and wish them all 
the very best in their futures.   
 
 
NEW STAFF MEMBER:  

We are pleased to announce we have appointed a new staff 
member, Mr Mark Stanton to the Senior Team.  
We welcome Mark to our school and know he will be made very 
welcome.  
 



Linen Roster 
Dec 7 Lynette Clarke 

Dec 14 Bonnie Lung 

Dec 21 Sue Houghten 

 

Contact us 

http://heanyparkps.

vic.edu.au/  

heany.park.ps@edu

mail.vic.gov.au  

 

 

CLASS FORMATIONS 2019 
New classes have been formed for 2019. Students are placed with at least one 

requested friend and grades are balanced 

academically and socially. Staff have spent a 
considerable amount of time and effort taking 
ƛƴǘƻ ŀŎŎƻǳƴǘ ŜŀŎƘ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ ǊŜǉǳŜǎǘǎ ǊŜƭŀǘƛƴƎ ǘƻ ǿƘƻ 
they learn well with, teacher knowledge and 
parent information. We follow our School Council 
approved Class Formation Policy which is attached 
with this newsletter. 
 
Please remember: A new school year is an 
invitation for growth and development 
academically, socially and emotionally.  
Thank you for your care and support, we really 
appreciate it.   

 
STATE TRANSITION 
On Tuesday 11 December our Year 6 students will attend their chosen Secondary College 
and our new Foundation students for 2019 will attend orientation here with us from 
11:30 ς 1:00pm. Next year we have three grades of Foundation students, all our new 
famiƭƛŜǎ ƘŀǾŜ ƳŜǘ ǿƛǘƘ ǘƘŜ CƻǳƴŘŀǘƛƻƴ ǘŜŀŎƘŜǊǎ ƛƴ ŀ ΨDŜǘ ǘƻ Yƴƻǿ ¸ƻǳ LƴǘŜǊǾƛŜǿΩΦ ²Ŝ 
look forward to welcoming these families to our school. 
During this Foundation transition time our new students will spend time in their 2018 
class grouping with their actual teacher. For parents at this time, they may relax in the 
staff room and chat with each other or leave the school premises and return for 
collection of their child at 1:00pm. 

 

CLASSES FOR 2018 
 

AREA OF 

SCHOOL 

YEAR TEACHER 

Foundation Team F Robyn Davis  

Foundation Team F Smitha Boddupalli ς Foundation Team Leader 

Foundation Team F Olga Anagnostou 

Junior Team 1/2 Aranee Ketheswaran 

Junior Team 1/2 Claire Panton - Junior School Team Leader 

Junior Team 1/2 Raewyn Williams 

Junior Team 1/2 Marcus Lo Ricco 

Middle Team 3/4 Daniela Jorgic 

Middle Team 3/4 Sonya McLeod ς Middle School team Leader 

Middle Team 3/4 Gail Werrett 

Middle Team 3/4 Christopher Kijek  

Senior Team 5 Sean Taylor 

http://heanyparkps.vic.edu.au/
http://heanyparkps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:heany.park.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
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Senior Team 5 Mark Stanton 

Senior Team 5/6 Alicia Hendy  

Senior Team 6 5ŜƴƛȊ 5Ω!ǘǊƛ κ 5Ŝō .ŜƛƳŜǊǎ όмκн ǿŜŜƪ ŜŀŎƘύ {ŜƴƛƻǊ ǎŎƘƻƻƭ ¢ŜŀƳ 

Leaders 

Senior Team 6 Christine Vavasseur ς Literacy Leader 

SPECIALIST TEACHERS 

Performing 

Arts 

P-2 

3-6 

Serena Ang 

Natalie Wheaton 

Visual Arts P-6 Sharon Lai 

Indonesian P-6 TBA 

PE P-6 Prue Cunningham  

Maths Leader 

& Coach 

P-6 Penny Esposito (Tues - Thurs) 

IB PYP Curriculum 

Leader 
P-6 Kym Ryan 

School wellbeing 

and leadership 
Adriana Dickinson 

Assistant Principal 

Whole school 

leadership 
Janet Evison 

Principal 

 
 

Please know I am always here if you have any concerns email or phone 
evison.janet.j@edumail.vic.gov.au or 9764 5533. 
 
 
Kind regards 
 
 
Janet Evison 
Principal 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Week 7 - Student of the Week 
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Front:  L-R Hayden (5ST), Andraes (0SB), Dimos (3DJ), Joel (34W), Bayer (1CP), Zoe (2ML), 
Robby (2RW), Arman (0DW), Shayla (34W) 

Back:  L-R Flynn (5ST), Lachlan (56H), Emily (6BD), Shamika (56H), Salma (6CV), 
Jamie (6BD), Jason (5AH) 

 
Week 8 - Student of the Week 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Front L-R  Madison (0DW), Penny (2RW), Evelyne (0JC), Emilie (1AK), 
Charlotte (1CP), Alexa (1AK) 

Back L-R  Olivia (2ML), Jamie (5AH), Jagpal (6BD), Hannah (34M) 

 
                  
 

 



 
Bellbrook Catering would like to wish all our families a safe and happy 
Xmas holiday break with lots of cheers. The last canteen day for 2018 is 
Friday 14th December and the first canteen day for 2019 is Wednesday 6th 
February.  
 

 
 

First Aid Room ς Linen Roster 
Thank you so very much to the wonderful parents who kept our First Aid Room clean and fresh by 
changing the linen each week. If you are able to help out once a term next year please let the office 
staff know and we will pop you on the roster. Thanks to those of you who have volunteered already. 
 
 
 
 

Library Closure 2018 
Just to let you know, the Library will be closing for 2018 December 7th.  
All student library books will need to be back by Friday December 14th.  
There will be a small reward for the first class to return all of their books. 
Students who have returned all their books will be able to borrow for the holidays. This option will be 
available on the last Monday and Thursday of Term 4. 
If anyone thinks they have lost a library book can they please see me in the Library on any Monday or 
Thursday?  
The Library Lunch Club will also finish for the year this Thursday, December 6th. 
 
Thanks in anticipation, 
Michelle Mitchell ς Library Technician 
 
 

Entertainment Book ς 2019 
We are looking for someone to run this fundraiser next year. If you can help please see the office staff as 
soon as possible. 
 
   



  



 

HEANY PARK PRIMARY SCHOOL  

CLASS FORMATION POLICY  

 

PURPOSE 

To provide a clearly defined, efficient and collaborative process for the placement of students into classes, to produce balanced 

class groups, which maximise opportunities for learning. 

 

OBJECTIVES 

¶ To create class groups which provide each student with the best possible opportunity to learn. 

¶ To form well balanced classes of students that take into account the social, emotional, academic and physical characteristics 

of each child. 

¶ To ensure that optimum use is made of existing knowledge that teachers, parents and school support personnel have of each 

student prior to class placement. 

 

GUIDELINES FOR IMPLEMENTATI ON 

¶ The process of forming classes will commence in October of the previous year, and will follow a prescribed timeline. 

¶ The Principal, in consultation with staff, and after considering student numbers, will determine the number of classes, class 

sizes and the structure of classes for the following year. 

¶ Expressions of interest will be sought from staff members as to their preferred year level/specialist placement. 

¶ Staff concerns regarding their placement, or structure of classes, must be directed in writing to the Principal. 

¶ Staff members will be required to work collaboratively to draft classes of students. 

Consideration will be given to gender balance, previous class placement and each studentôs social, emotional, academic and 

physical needs. 

¶ Individual needs of students and a whole school perspective will be considered. 

¶ Foundation to Year 2 class sizes should follow DET guidelines, where possible. 

¶ Formation of Foundation classes will be overseen by the Foundation Year Level Team Leader with guidance from: 

i) Foundation Transition Coordinator 

ii)  Pre-school staff 

iii)  school support personnel 

iv) knowledge gained from the transition process  

v) parent information 

¶ Class compositions will generally be either single year level or dual year levels. 

¶ The process for determining students repeating a year, will follow school guidelines as outlined in Appendix One. 

¶ A collaborative process with the school community will be undertaken, however, the allocation of students to various classes, 

class structures and class compositions are ultimately the responsibility of the Principal.   

¶ The Principal will formally seek input from parents via the newsletter.  All parent input must be directed to the Principal in 

writing.  If appropriate, the Principal will inform relevant staff of parent input prior to the formation of classes.  

¶ Once draft classes are completed, the Principal will make necessary final alterations.  These alterations will be made in 

consultation with the Year Level Team Leader. 

¶ Under exceptional circumstances, the Principal may reorganise classes throughout the year. 

¶ Once class groups have been published, parent concerns arising from student placements will initially be discussed with the 

current Year Level Team Leader.  Continuing concerns will be directed to the Principal Team for further consideration.  

¶ Staff members will not disclose the composition of proposed classes prior to any formal announcement.  In the case of 

identified students, prior disclosure of class placement may occur as part of that studentôs specific transition process. 

¶ Details relating to the schoolôs organisation, placement of students, and the roles of teachers will be released to parents during 

the final weeks of Term Four.   

¶ Foundation students will be advised by mail of their class placement prior to Orientation Day, which is held in December. 

 

EVALUATION  

Evaluation of this policy will be carried out by the Leadership Team as part of the Policy Committeeôs cyclic review process, in 

four years time, or beforehand, if a significant issue arises. 

 

Approval Date :  15th March 2017 

Review Date :  March 2021 

Signed :   

 

   Janet Evison     Chris Parker 

   Principal     School Council President 

 

  



 

  
 

 

 

 

 

Wellington Village Bakers Delight have 
delicious Christmas Tarts and Cakes for sale 
and we are happy to be a part of their 
Christmas Fundraising Drive. All you have to do 
is mention Heany Park Primary School every 
time you make a purchase of Bakers Delight 
Christmas products and Bakers Delight will 
donate to our school. 

 


